Board Administrative Retreat

Sleeping Lady

August 28-30, 2007

Present: President Bonaudi, Ken Turner, Mike Lang, Rachel Anderson, Kara Garrett, Candy Lacher, Clyde Rasmussen, Tim Fuhrman, Holly Moos, Gail Hamburg, Valerie Kirkwood

President Bonaudi welcomed all to the Administrative portion of the retreat.  He explained that the theme for the coming year is increased enrollment and retention.  

Economics of Enrollment

President Bonaudi emphasized the importance of planning the courses each year rather than just rolling over the past year’s schedule.  Enrollment targets are set by the state, when we meet the target we receive additional funding.  During the 2006-07 academic year, BBCC missed the target by a fraction and as a result we will not receive an additional $200,000 in our 2007-08 Operating Budget.  Failing to reach our target and receive the funding makes it more difficult to build our FTEs.  Funding in the past was determined by a complex formula by the SBCTC, which took into account more rural community colleges.  Those formulas have now been frozen and for several years we have hade enrollment targets each year.  This year the allocations have been more programs specific.

VP Ken Turner explained that Gail Hamburg and Candy Lacher have gathered information to assist the group to determine the average cost per FTE in each of the three departments:

· Academic

· Professional Technical

· Development Education

There are two skims off of tuition.  The bond debt and the student activity fee total 20%.  VP Mike Lang and VP Ken Turner recently met with SkillSource and switched over their contract so the SkillSource students will be counted FTEs.  President Bonaudi encouraged the other administrators to think creatively (and legally) about increasing FTEs. 

Kara Garrett said building ABE enrollment will be difficult.  However, they are working on increasing the intensity and duration of classes.  One hundred hours per quarter is a level gain if persisting over two quarters.  

VP Turner stated we have become a friendlier BBCC as a result of Title V, the Opportunity Grant and Foundation Scholarship money.  Students don’t like the BBCC placement test because it is not standardized and won’t transfer and we don’t accept placement tests from other community colleges, per the student focus groups.  The Mattawa school counselors stated many of their students go to YVCC or CBC to take placement tests.   This is a good topic for discussion for the Superintendents in our Service District.  Development of a crosswalk between our tests and standardized tests was suggested.  It was also suggested that a comparison between the tests be studied through AtD.  

Our placement tests are unique and non-transferable, what if our credits didn’t transfer?  We say we are an open door institution however we require students to take our “homegrown” tests.  What message does this send?  

It is important to maximize enrollment in current programs and also to develop new programs that will generate FTEs.  VP Turner reported Dean Clyde Rasmussen has new program ideas and there are possibilities with Job Corps.  Dean Kara Garrett reported sending out surveys in January will mean feasibility studies can be written in the spring.  The Medical Asst program is a good example of a quick process.

President Bonaudi stated College in the High School is more advantageous for BBCC than Running Start.  We can count FTEs for College in the High school students.  President Bonaudi also said we can’t rely on high school graduates, we need to focus on older students.  Dean Clyde Rasmussen stated he is thinking about how to make the contracted ARFF students count as FTEs.  President Bonaudi also suggested trying to convert some of the CBIS classes into FTE bearing classes.  

VP Turner suggested we offer summer classes for 30-50 year old professionals rather than offering the same classes summer after summer.  President Bonaudi stated there is a need for developmental math in the fall that we have not met.  VP Turner suggested allocating more money to Dean Anderson so she can hire an additional instructor for more classes.  It was also suggested to increase the cap in the developmental math classes and then hire a teaching assistant (supplemental instruction) with the AtD budget.  Perhaps Salah Abed could take another class or Lew Mason could be hired.

VP Turner stated the Moses Lake elementary class numbers are increasing.  In Adams County we are having success with Hispanic students.  Of all our ITV classes, the Mattawa class has the highest enrollment.  The Early Childcare Education program is very popular in Mattawa. President Bonaudi suggested building in a fail safe with an aid at the ITV sites.  The ITV aid could provide mentoring and tutoring as well as technical assistance, which may increase enrollment and retention.

President Bonaudi stated this was a great conversation.  The three instructional deans have a huge responsibility for FTEs.  They can not increase enrollment and retention on their own.  It’s important to plan based on data and cite the reasons for development or termination of a program.  AtD will be helpful and the growing Hispanic population will also help BBCC.  The Library is being used by many people not just students.  Data also needs to be converted to Spanish and Russian.  The number of books in the Library in Spanish or focused on the Hispanic culture has doubled.

More human-interest stories will be written to publicize our faculty and board.  

Dean Candy Lacher has a plan to follow up on students.  The registration office is sending postcards to 400 potential students who applied to BBCC but did not register, they will also follow up with phone calls.  The financial aid office also plans to follow up with potential students who have initiated but not completed the financial aid application process.  Also, the financial aid office will remain open until 6:00 p.m. the first three evenings of classes.  

Assessment Report

The assessment report identifies information resources, outcomes, tools, instruments, results, who discussed the results and the use of the results.  Each monitoring report is incorporated into this report.  All academic master plan directives are also included in this report.  The group reviewed the report and their comments are listed below.

· President Bonaudi suggested providing math placement test results to the Superintendents.  More communication with the Superintendents is beneficial.

· Professional/Technical students report more positive comments than the transfer students.

· We need to set benchmarks based on similar colleges’ results and set goals based on the comparison.

· More developmental information should be added from the grants staff.

· The automotive program doesn’t have a sequence pathway.

· Business Medical Services students could be identified to registration by instructors.  BMS needs to be involved in assessment meetings.

· The Deans need to assist Valerie to get data and results from faculty.

Corrections to the assessment report are very important.  The report needs to be consistently accurate to improve credibility of the department.  The missing pieces of information are glaring and need to be completed.

President Bonaudi stated it is critical to make the FTE target and use funds appropriately, we need to be more purposeful.  We need to expand capabilities to provide more classes and maintain contract classes.  It’s important to work with faculty to understand the pressures being careful about using and hiring full time tenure track positions.

Dean Rachel Anderson reported that she took the best FTEs counts from previous years and compared them to the 2006-07 year.  She found journalism, math, and history class numbers are down.  Valerie and Rachel will review this information together.  Were the caps higher in the past?  Valerie indicated there are data X reports that will provide this information.  More classes should be front loaded early rather than waiting.  President Bonaudi stated the prerequisite classes can be cumbersome roadblocks for students.  Are the prerequisites appropriate?  The conversations between the Deans are very important and they yield good information.

Operations Assessment

President Bonaudi asked the group to explore creative possibilities regarding reorganization/remodel of the administration building.  During the meeting on August 14, Dean Kara Garrett gave an in depth presentation regarding the one stop student center.  Kara reported that she talked with English Lab Supervisor Kate Shuttleworth and Math Lab Coordinator Donna Brown regarding their math/English Lab usage information.  Students sign in but no other records are kept.  Student Support Services and the Opportunity Grant staff track their lab usages better but they are limited to the number of students they can serve.  President Bonaudi asked how the math and English labs’ effectiveness are measured.  The new identification cards can be used to track lab usage accurately.  A report should be completed by faculty indicating how the labs are being used by their students.  Kara suggested the faculty members increase their office time in the labs.   Once student success stories come out of this process, more faculty members should want to hold their office hours in the lab.   President Bonaudi stated there are literature citations on supplemental instruction research projects stating faculty contact with students outside of class in a tutor setting is beneficial.  

Student persistence funding is $50,000.  Student Support Services and the Opportunity Grant have a good infrastructure.    Student relationships assist with student success.  We need to encourage a few faculty members to spend their office hours in the current labs.  Kara also stated we should move to using the College Reading and Learning Association (CRLA) tutor training.  Someone could be hired to lead the tutors and then additional tutors could be hired.  The tutor training courses could be FTE generating.  It would be more consistent to have one cohesive tutor model across campus rather than different ones.  Co-locating Opportunity Grant staff near SSS would be helpful.  President Bonaudi said the lab needs to more convenient for all students.  Kara stated the lab could be open from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  It would be good to gather staff from the Opportunity Grant, SSS, and developmental education together to discuss the one stop student center concept.  

VP Mike Lang reported that during his last Monday morning meeting the grant staff joined the meeting.  They discussed the importance of hiring the right tutors for a generic tutor lab.  He anticipates the math and English lab folks will resist the one stop student center concept.  President Bonaudi observed that the Opportunity Grant staff could be moved to the Foundation office space so they can work more closely with SSS and be more easily available to students.  It was suggested a testing center with one person in charge would be helpful to make Ms. Shuttleworth and Ms. Brown available for tutoring.  President Bonaudi requested that the math and English labs be studied through a student focus group, and information gathered on the numbers of students served and peak usage hours.

VP Mike Lang will work with Dean Anderson and the lab staff.  President Bonaudi directed that others be involved in the concept to have faculty in the labs during their office hours prior to winter quarter.  

Human resources could move into the College Bound area.  Assistant to the President for Human Resources and Labor Holly Moos presented her potential office layout, which moves HR into the College Bound area.  This area would provide improved confidentiality for staff. The payroll office could be adjoined to HR, which would enable a merge of the payroll and personnel files to avoid duplication.  Holly also suggested the unused doors be covered to create a cleaner more professional setting.  

President Bonaudi observed that the Foundation and WorkFirst offices now located in the Administration building could be relocated.  

If HR moves into the College Bound area then the Institutional Research department could move into what was the HR section.  Assistant to the President for Research, Planning and Government Affairs Valerie Kirkwood presented her potential office layout.  Such a move would bring our research function closer to the Vice Presidents and President.

Vice President Duties

VP Mike Lang is currently performing the duties of the VP of Student Services and the VP of Instruction with a huge workload.  It may be time to separate the duties and fill the vacant VP of Instruction position.  As an alternative short-term solution to this the Deans suggested that they could assume some of Dr. Lang’s duties to reduce his workload. President Bonaudi suggested VP Lang and the Deans discuss the duties that the Deans could take for VP Lang.  Dean Candy Lacher volunteered to head the marketing committee.  A few more duties were discussed that could be reassigned- Academic Council, AtD, AMP and organization of the Faculty In-service.  President Bonaudi said any changes would need to be implemented thoughtfully.  He also indicated VP Lang and the Deans could continue this conversation and make the final determination of division of duties.  

VP Ken Turner will be retiring next June.  Most VP’s of Administrative Services have their own assistants.  It was suggested that an assistant be hired for VP Turner soon in order for the assistant to learn about the job and be capable of assisting through the transition following VP Turner’s retirement.

Accreditation

Assist to the President for Research, Planning and Government Affairs Valerie Kirkwood asked everyone to review the draft 5th year interim accreditation report with a critical eye and report any needed changes to her.  

There were three recommendations from the last accreditation visit.  The first recommendation was regarding related instruction for all professional and technical programs to ensure that programs of 45 quarter credit hours contain the required components and are taught by qualified faculty.  There were inconsistencies in the catalog which have been addressed.  Faculty need to know what the catalog says when the accreditation visitors talk with them.  

The second recommendation involved the Academic Master Plan including the planning and evaluation of the college’s progress in fulfilling the mission and goals.  It’s important that our monitoring statements link back to the AMP.

The final recommendation addressed the lack of consistency in educational program planning and effectiveness.  The assessment committee works together to meet this challenge.  Per Article XXIX of the Negotiated Agreement they coach, support and encourage faculty to come up with outcomes and gather data.  The annual faculty meeting should document any changes.

Valerie said the Education Program Assessment needs to be reviewed by the instructional deans and they need to provide the information to faculty during their first week back.  

The accreditation visitors will visit several departments around the campus to talk with faculty and staff.  They will probably want to visit with Trustees and then they will hold an exit interview.  

Administration Focus Group

The Board members joined the retreat.  ACCT Consultant Vaughn Sherman recommended a community focus group be part of the President’s evaluation.  The focus group provided good information and a few of the questions used with the community groups were compiled for this administration focus group.  Following lunch, Ms. Kirkwood conducted a focus group with the administrators and the Board members observed.  

1. How accessible are the services and programs of the college?

Trustee Felix Ramon stated we need to highlight our Professional/Technical evening and weekend classes.

Dean Clyde Rasmussen stated we have offered evening and weekend Professional/Technical classes to the food processing industry.  

Dean Rachel Anderson stated she checked the 2005-06 enrollment numbers and the evening and weekend transfer classes did not fill.

Dean Clyde Rasmussen stated a needs assessment should be done.  We could add new classes after surveying the community.

Dean Candy Lacher stated we should offer more on-line classes. Recently, the registration office has received numerous transcript requests from the University of Phoenix.

Dean Rachel Anderson said we need more package degrees like OIT and MA.

Dean Kara Garrett stated we need to think about how we support and advise students who attend from the outer edges of the service district.

Dean Rachel Anderson stated we are committed to supporting on-line students, and she is committed to doing that.

Dean Clyde Rasmussen commented that classes can be offered in any high school lab or even in industry setting.

Trustee Felix Ramon stated more businesses may sponsor their employees if they could attend classes at their work sites.  

Dean Kara Garrett suggested other programs could be broken into credit modules the way ECE classes are.

Valerie Kirkwood asked about financial aid services.

Director of Business Services Gail Hamburg stated we are offering the Student Tuition Easy Payment (STEP) plan.  Since this was first offered the numbers have steadily climbed from 13 in the 2006 fall quarter to 35 last quarter.

Trustee Mike Blakely observed this is a tremendous opportunity to train people.  He said we are accessible but we need to market more and get into our communities and schools.

VP Mike Lang stated we have improved our outreach activities.  Financial Aid staff visit our communities to share information and attend special events.  

Trustee Mike Blakely suggested we use student ambassadors.  

Dean of Information Services Tim Fuhrman stated he highlights new electronic services when he visits with potential students.  The services are available to all students, this is good support for distance education classes.  The library has a list of resource passwords that will be posted to the portal.

Dean Candy Lacher said it is difficult to extend office hours without hiring more staff.  She is working to make admissions, financial aid and tutoring services available on-line.

Trustee Mike Blakely stated the Vocational Directors’ regional meeting is currently held at WVC.  He is encouraging these decision makers to relocate their meeting to BBCC.  

Dean Kara Garrett stated marketing to Hispanic parents is important.  The Educaté Fair was a good event for recruiting potential Hispanic students.  She also said the Weinstein Beverage intervention scholarships are helpful to students.

Trustee Felix Ramon stated the trustees work with the Foundation to establish scholarships.  The BBCC Foundation is becoming more flexible.

President Bonaudi asked the group to discuss current outreach initiatives.

Dean Candy Lacher stated revising the duties of the Disabled Services Coordinator to include outreach activities will help.  The Educaté Fair was a good outreach activity.  Director of Tech Prep and Outreach Mary Shannon recently visited area high schools, Counselor MariAnne Zavala-Lopez visited Mattawa and Director of Title V Terry Kinzel and Dean Rachel Anderson also visit Mattawa.

Dean Kara Garrett said Mattawa activities provide a good model and the Family Education Day went well.  

Dean Rachel Anderson stated she wants to replicate what is working well in Mattawa.  Mattawa has filled three morning Running Start classes with a total of 24 students.  They’re also starting a library to assist outlying students share textbooks.  She is creating a “to do” list to meet with labs to create a pathway.

Dean Candy Lacher said Outreach Advisor Jose Esparza is working on a checklist for a student portal.  She would like to see us accept SAT or ACT scores.

VP Mike Lang said there is frustration with the placement tests.  The math and English placement tests are homegrown and there is resistance to accepting other test results, this is a stumbling block for students.  Taking placements tests out to our communities could be accomplished with AtD funding.  The WASL test is much easier than the placement test.  

President Bonaudi suggested giving high school juniors and seniors the placement test to raise their awareness and allow time for preparation before they are expected to register for college level classes.  

Dean Kara Garrett stated that the AtD information says when a student passes the developmental education classes they are more likely to persist in college.

Dean Candy Lacher said the new website is designed to increase access and the class schedules will be posted on it.

Dean Clyde Rasmussen stated a quality website provides a good impression.  He has noticed other websites that are interactive and send alerts when specific items are clicked.  He said he would provide Melinda with the three websites he has viewed that have good ideas we could share.

Valerie Kirkwood said some of the students in the focus group mentioned the Gonzaga site as a good resource. 

The group agreed that it is important for all information to be presented in Spanish too.  

Dean Kara Garrett stated they are expanding the IBEST program into welding and the medical assistant program.

Dean Clyde Rasmussen said that CBIS Director Allan Peterson reported the food processing companies are requesting Spanish/English in the workplace classes.

Dean Candy Lacher stated we should begin to see the efforts of the Gear Up programs soon.  Andre Guzman will be visiting the ABE/ESL classes this year to encourage students to continue on into additional classes.

President Bonaudi said this information is valuable and he is encouraged about the outreach efforts.  There is more being done to increase enrollment numbers outside of the Moses Lake zip code.

Board Self-Evaluation

The Administrators departed from the retreat.  The Board members, President Bonaudi, Valerie Kirkwood, and Melinda Dourte continued the board portion of the retreat.  The Board members reported they really enjoyed the administrators’ focus group.  They would like to have more of these as study sessions throughout the year on campus.  Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta stated the administrators’ enthusiasm and passion for the college was apparent during the focus group.

President Bonaudi described the remainder of the agenda.  Tomorrow morning Succession planning will be the topic.  Trustee Emeritus, Mrs. Patricia Schrom, will present information at the next regular Board meeting on this topic.  Following Succession planning, Fail Safe planning will be discussed.  VP Ken Turner and Gail Hamburg have compiled a list of monitoring tools.

President Bonaudi highlighted an article from the Moses Lake Herald which listed the Columbia Basin school districts needing improvement per the OSPI.  There are several schools in our service district listed as needing improvement.  Over half of Adams County is Spanish speaking and 39% of Grant County is Spanish speaking.  He reiterated that we came within .5% of meeting our enrollment target and it cost BBCC $200,000 in additional funding.  The administrators discussed the FTE situation and shared creative ideas for recruiting and retaining students.

Trustee Mike Blakely reported the Quincy School District recently had a speaker, Felix Vierra, who started as a migrant, passed his GED and progressed through the community college system.  He now has two Masters degrees and is working on his Ph.D.  He may be a good resource for BBCC.  

President Bonaudi anticipates more joint meetings with school districts this academic year.  He also reported that the Board has really stepped forward with scholarships and raising the visibility of the college.  

The Board discussed the self evaluation after reviewing the self rating tool “Assessing Your Board’s Health” from the ACCT Conference in Reno.  Trustee Mike Blakely stated the Board works well as a group and he rated them at 55.

Trustee Katherine Kenison reviewed the self rating tool and rated the board at 46.   She stated she feels the board is weak in the area of supporting the foundation and fundraising for the college.  She said she sees the area as untapped.  The Board is diverse and they need to make a plan to strategically approach specific donors.  Trustee Ramon participates in Foundation activities and the rest of the Board needs to assist in this area.  Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta stated she also attends the Foundation meetings and they’re very informational.   

President Bonaudi stated that John Carver is not a proponent of committees within boards. The Foundation has great success when board members are committed to fundraising activities.  The Board of Trustees could provide some leadership to the Foundation. Foundation Board Chair Dave Bailey would like to talk about college needs outside of raising scholarships.  President Bonaudi also stated developing a strategic approach to seek donations from some of the larger corporation coming into the area is important.  

Trustee Katherine Kenison stated the Board members advocate for the college on a local level and she would like to a more coordinated strategy for advocating at a higher level.  Trustee Felix Ramon agreed and said it would be good to organize an event once a year to invite our legislators to the BBCC campus.  One local legislator uses ATEC to hold his District days.  The trip to the ACCT Congress in Washington D.C. was good, especially visits with our members of Congress.

President Bonaudi suggested the group visit the legislators’ offices during the Spring TACTC Conference in January rather than hosting a dinner.  He also said they we rely on Senator Parlette, Representative Armstrong, Representative Condotta, Representative Buri, Representative Steve Haley and Senator Schoessler too.  

Trustee Felix Ramon stated he has concerns about the Board’s self evaluation and discussion of strengths and weaknesses.  He would like to see this happen twice a year.  President Bonaudi said this is a maturation process and Board goals are important even when the Board self-evaluations are positive.  He went on to say the Board is moving past the hesitancy to be self critical.

Trustee Katherine Kenison stated the Board needs to meet with groups to seek input on policies.  She felt the focus group was a good start.   She stated in depth discussion with other groups will invigorate the Board.  

President Bonaudi stated one of the goals is for the district to understand the Board better.  We haven’t addressed the impact the Board has on the community.  We need to talk about tools and opportunities to make a strong impact.  

Trustee Bob Holloway stated that the Board members may have individual weaknesses but the diversity of the Trustees is a strength.

President Bonaudi stated it is good to keep the discussion at the policy level and help with collaboration rather than going into great detail and splitting the group.  He went on to state that this board is policy oriented.

Trustee Bob Holloway said he would like to see the Board spend more time addressing the future direction of the college.  Trustee Mike Blakely agreed.

President Bonaudi stated the future direction of the college is connected to the Mission and the AMP.  This could be the topic of a study session for the Board.  He suggested thinking about “sitting in a café in Grand Coulee, what sort of thing would you like to hear people saying about BBCC?”  Trustee Bob Holloway said BBCC is looking forward to the jobs for our kids tomorrow not yesterday.  President Bonaudi stated when a program expands a tenure track instructor must be hired and those programs can not be easily shut down.  He went on to say the group is talking about more active participation in the mission and vision of the college.  How can the college be more responsive?  One of the issues is funding, it’s important to squeeze down programs that are not full.

Trustee Mike Blakely asked if it was possible to get military contracts for pilot instruction.  President Bonaudi responded that he’s pushing hard for international flight programs and keeping the fleet fresh.  BBCC is looking for a King Air to update the fleet with a high performance engine.

Trustee Cecilia DeLuna stated she scored the Board high in all areas.  She agreed with Trustee Holloway that the Board as a whole has many strengths.

Trustee Katherine Kenison stated joint meetings with area school boards are very effective.  She suggested the Board do something for students who achieve notable success.  She would like to see the Board attend celebrations in a more coordinated way.  She wants to receive a better list of the honor rolls.  A thank you from the Board to business and industry partnerships and foundation donors was also suggested by Trustee Kenison.  She listed the following goals:

· Board to attend donation training.

· Focused effort for Board to develop a strategy to engage legislators.

· Gathering more detailed feedback on Board policy from outside groups.

· Discuss tenure track requirements with legislators.

· Increase number of joint meetings (two in fall and two in spring).

Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta stated she would like a better picture of cultural diversity on campus.  President Bonaudi stated diversity training is mandatory for administrative staff.  Director Kinzel and Ms. Zavala-Lopez have developed a diversity-training program similar to harassment prevention training.

Trustee Gaeta stated when they met with the WVC Trustees she was impressed by their “sense of belonging” and she would like to know how BBCC could develop that.  She stated we need to be more visual toward the targeted populations with Hispanic and Russian artwork.  She stated she is happy that Jose and Andre are working closely with students.  

Trustee Kenison stated she will send the draft self evaluation and Board goals to the Board members and there are no suggested changes to Board policy.

President Bonaudi stated staff are updating the Physical Plant Master Plan.  This is a planning document for the campus.  BBCC is considering expanding the Math/Science Building, replacing one of the dorms, and merging the two childcare centers.  The Fine Arts building contractor is on campus.  More improvement ideas include redesigning the Administration building, constructing a PTEC building, and remodeling the hangar into a high bay facility. A few non-state funding ideas include a Bend Dome soccer complex and a swimming pool.  

Succession Planning

President Bonaudi clarified that he is not planning to retire soon.  This topic is timely due to the longevity of the administrative workforce in Washington state community colleges.    A Presidential search can be a lengthy process.  During the past Presidential search the Board conducted the search with the assistance of the interim President, Dr. Schermer.  Interim Presidents can be hired from a very large pool of retired Presidents.  ACCT can provide this assistance as can the SBCTC. 

The Board received information regarding hiring search firms for Presidential searches.  There were a few examples of poor matches by search firms discussed.  The cost for a search firm starts at $50,000 and sometimes they restrict access to the raw applications.  

Trustee Felix Ramon stated he was on the Board during the last search which resulted in hiring Dr. Bonaudi.  He described the process.  A committee including representatives from campus constituencies was formed.  The Board committed a lot of time and energy to the process.  Mrs. Schrom, the Board Chair, and Trustee Ramon, the Vice Chair at the time, worked diligently to screen applicants and check references.  The entire Board visited Dr. Bonaudi on his home campus in Elko, Nevada.  Trustee Ramon stated if he is no longer on the Board when it’s time for the next Presidential search he would still be available to assist the Board if needed.  

Ms. Moos has an extensive file on the last search and she continues to gather information regarding other community colleges’ searches for reference. 

President Bonaudi stated it’s important when negotiating the salary not to go to the top salary.  It’s also important to think ahead about the expectations of the President’s spouse.  

Fail Safe

President Bonaudi reported that the most vulnerable point for fraudulent activity is cash transactions.  Two staff members are always present during cash activity.  Our activities and accounts are closely monitored.  Monitoring includes auditors, SBCTC, Federal grant reports and every check requires two signatures.  Corporate business credit cards are available for lodging and transportation.  The Foundation provides the President with a host account, which also requires two signatures.  The account pays for legislative dinners, flowers, the welcome back breakfast, some faculty travel, and other college events.  

The Fine Arts building construction project is monitored by General Administration.  Every grant has compliance checks that are monitored.  BBCC is one of ten pilot colleges for the Opportunity Grant.  This has been very helpful for students.  Accreditation is also an effective monitoring tool.  There are specific standards, which address all areas of the college.  The Ends Statements provide direction to the institution, they are verified annually in monitoring reports.  The monitoring reports provide a historical record of adherence to policy and assessment.

There was discussion around the importance of accreditation.  This is an area many legislators do not fully understand.   Trustee Mike Blakely suggested the Trustees educate legislators about the importance of accreditation.  Maintaining our accreditation status requires continuous monitoring by the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) in the form of accreditation visits and submission of accreditation reports.   The last accreditation was in 2002, accreditation visitors will be on campus on October 16 & 17 for our regular 5th year interim visit.  The current report includes new programs and changes that have occurred since 2002.  It also addresses three recommendations made by NWCCU following their last visit.  The recommendations were regarding related instruction, the AMP outcomes related to Ends Statements and educational program planning and outcomes.  

The Accreditation visitors will want to meet with faculty, staff, administration and the Trustees.  The Simplot room will be organized with resources and information for the visitors.  
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